

FARNSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of a meeting of the Annual Parish Meeting held at 7.00pm on Tuesday 23rd April 2013 in the Library, Village Centre, New Hill, Farnsfield.


Present
Cllrs. K Clarke (Chair), C Collingham, R Davis, A Farr, E Holt,  B McDowall,  P Smith
M Salt, Clerk
7 Members of the public were present.

Minutes of the previous meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 24th April 2012 were considered and accepted.

Matters arising
None

Clerk’s Report

The Clerk circulated his report and invited comments.

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING  
REPORT 2012-2013

Councillors


The  Councillors are:
Lynda Selby –Chair of the Council
Karen Clarke –  Vice Chair 
Roger Davis – Chair of Finance and General Purposes Committee
Bruce McDowall
Peter Smith
Matt Hamilton
Elaine Holt
Robert Reeves
Lawrence Weaver
Alison Farr
Chris Collingham

Council changes
Following the election in 2012 there was one vacancy which was filled by co-option after receiving 5 applications, the successful applicant being Chris Collingham.


Finances
The precept for 2012-13 remained unchanged at £63,000.
Some additional expense has been included in this year’s accounts due to a large number of diseased trees being removed and replaced on Parfitt Drive.

Remedial work was required on the pavilion at the Acres following a bout of vandalism destroying the interior of the building.

Work has also been undertaken at the Village Centre with some flooring work in the Lower Hall and some other improvements.

The precept for 2013-14 will also remain unchanged at £63,000.

Planning 
The Newark & Sherwood District Publication Core Strategy has now been adopted and changes some things in planning and development terms. We are now designated as a large village and housing development will be permitted, within strict limits and not to the detriment of the character of the village.
The areas of land off Milldale Road and Cockett Lane have been identified in the plan as potential sites for the inclusion of 105 dwellings in total, 35 at Milldale and 70 at Cockett Lane.
Contrary to many local rumours building work is not imminent as the normal planning process will now need to take place supported by the usual amount of local consultation.
There will inevitably be issues raised regarding the development of the village infrastructure to create the ability to cope with the extra dwellings and impact upon the village.
The placement of the 30mph sign on Mansfield Road added to these rumours of imminent development but whilst the 30mph limit is under review, as it appears to be too far out of the village, this is not connected with the planning proposals.

Environment
The Nottinghamshire County Council proposals to reduce the street lighting has not yet taken effect.
The play area at Lady Goodwin’s Corner is undergoing substantial redevelopment with the support of funds from Farnsfield Parish Council, a grant from WREN and the support of Nottinghamshire County Council Local Improvement Scheme, NCC kindly agreed to manage the project and obtain the necessary planning consent etc and provide additional funding.
The Tennis Club have also been successful in obtaining a grant from NCC and are contributing some further pieces of fitness equipment on the site. We are currently awaiting NCC to sign off the project with the contractors and then consider what additional facilities will be required on the site.
It was planned to officially open the site in March but this had to be delayed to  the inclement weather. A new date is awaited.

A proposal was made to the Parish Council by a group of children for a skate park in the village. Now that the play area is almost complete steps have been taken to consider the feasibility of this and find a suitable location, obtain costs and source funding.

A constant problem in the village has been related to dog fouling and owners failing to clean up the mess despite the Parish Council providing and funding the emptying of dog bins around the village. There are some areas particularly badly affected and efforts are being made to persuade owners to clean up after them, by enforcement and fines if necessary.


Policing 
Policing in the village appears to be non-existent and is  only seen as a response to incidents. 
Community Support Officers, (CSO’s) for Farnsfield are:

Charlotte Appleby
Liam Batey


Communication
The Parish Council newsletter is issued on a regular basis and is circulated with the Newark Advertiser. We are also aware that circulation of free newspapers in the village does not cover all households, and it is published on the parish web site, for those who have access.
Additional copies are always available in the library and other sources in the village organised by Elaine Holt.

Your views are important and communication is often a one way route but there has been a pleasing increase in the number of residents communicating with us via the web site.

Vandalism
Continues to be a problem and concern, for with reducing resources the costs of making good any damage will become an increasing drain on funds normally earmarked for other purposes. There seems to be a desire to damage trees and drive cars on grassed open space areas. 

Public vigilance is welcomed and any incidents reported to the Police at the earliest opportunity; we may get some response if the act of vandalism is in process and the Police can catch them at the scene. Confrontation is not recommended.



Mike Salt
Clerk to the Council.
16/4/13
Contact Numbers – 
01623 882884: e-mail mail to: info@farnsfield-pc.gov.uk


A general discussion followed and it was suggested that notices advising the public to keep the village free from rubbish, including dog mess, could be posted on Broomfield Lane, Station Road, Ridgeway, Beck Lane, The Acres and Wilson’s field. The Council to consider this as they require to be purchased and installed by Newark & Sherwood District Council.

A group attended with Fran Scothern and raised the issue of a skate park in the village. They were informed that some preliminary work had been undertaken following a presentation to the Council the previous year and this has been pursued with consultation with an advisor from NCC. The preferred alternative site being Parfitt Drive and Wilson’s Field; the latter being the most suitable according to the advisor. A short discussion followed and the group suggested that Parfitt Drive was the preferred option in the village, it was also the preferred site by the previous group. It was agreed that further work would be done to get some designs, hold a meeting and consider the views of the potential users, taking into account the materials used to construct the site, possibility of vandalism and inappropriate use. The Clerk stated that he had asked for some initial design plans to be made available for consideration with a view to  starting off the project and adding to it if required. The group were invited to participate in the consultation meetings, the first information would likely to be available for the Council meeting on 28th May 2013. Following a basic agreement planning advice and consultation would commence prior to a fund raising bid being compiled; this would need to commence by July 2013.

Peter Sarr expressed his disappointment that all of the Councillors were not present to hear the comments from the public. He was informed that all expected were present as four had tendered their apologies for the main meeting and this ought to have been made known at the start of the meeting, although it was stated by Cllr. Clarke (Chair) that this was an open Parish meeting not a Council meeting and did not have the same format.

No other items were raised.

The meeting closed at 7.38pm.
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